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OLW NEWS 2022 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 38      Date:  Monday November 21 2022 

Dear Parents & Families, 
Thank you to everyone who supported 

our Circusathon fundraiser last Wednesday, 
Our Year 6 and Invited Guests performance 
was a fantastic way to showcase some of the 
many talents and skills of our students. I 
would especially like to thank everyone for 
their most generous support of this 
fundraiser. To date we have raised over 
$4,500! Some of our prizes for funds raised 
were distributed last Friday, with more to 
come in the coming week. 
GOOD SAMARITAN APPEAL 
 Donations to the Philippines Mission 
organized through our SRC have now 
closed. The Good Samaritan Sisters have 
been overwhelmed by your donation of toys, 
books, pencils, etc. to support the 
underprivileged children. They have asked 
me to pass on their heartfelt thanks for your 
generosity. 
P & F CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 

The P & F are holding a Mega 
Christmas Raffle this year.  Raffle tickets are 
$1.00 each or $20 for the book of tickets 
which have been distributed today. Prizes 
are on display in the school office and the 
draw takes place on the last day of school, 
Friday December 16. Please see the 
attached flyer for details. 
PLANNING FOR 2023 

We are soon to commence finalising 
our structures and classes for 2023 and have 
a number of children on our waiting list at 
different levels, so if your child is currently in 
Prep – Year 5 and will not be returning to 
OLW in 2023 could you please let us know as 
soon as possible. We have also received 
quite a few enrolments for Prep 2024, so if 
your child will be commencing in 2024, 
please complete an Enrolment Form as soon 
as possible. 
PREP 2023 ORIENTATION 

Our next Prep 2023 Orientation 
Session will be held on Wednesday, 
November 23, from 9.30am – 11.00am. This 

session will be a classroom orientation 
session. 
WONDER OF LIVING PROGRAM  

OLW is offering the Wonder of Living 
Program to families of children in Years 3 - 6 
who would like support in assisting their child 
to learn about sexuality. A values-based, 
family orientated program that is approved by 
MACS, it supports a parent’s role as primary 
educator by modelling the delivery of age 
appropriate information from within a context 
of warm, healthy relationships. This is an 
optional program, and parents are welcome 
to decide whether they would like to attend 
the session with their child, based on their 
child’s level of development. 

Two sessions will run next Tuesday 
evening. Session A is open to students from 
Years 3 – 6. Session B is only for Year 5/6 
students.  

Session A will run from 4:45 - 5:45pm 
and Session B from 6:00 - 7:00pm. Year 5/6 
students and parents are welcome to come 
to Session A & B if they wish. 

Please ensure that you have 
confirmed your attendance if you and your 
child will be participating in this program. 
TERM 4 EXIT TIMES 

Our House Team exit times for Term 4 
are:  

o Exit -   Latrobe– 3.20pm 
Bates – 3.25pm 
Kelly – 3.30pm 

Enjoy the week! 

 Kevin Burke 

PHRASE OF THE WEEK 
 Congratulations to everyone who 
found out that ‘needle in a haystack’ means 
‘something hard or impossible to find’. 

Our phrase for this week is: 
‘a fish out of water’ 

Find out it’s meaning and see if you 
can add this phrase to your vocabulary over 
the next week. 

  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury. VIC. 3083 

 

 

Parish Administrator: Fr Joe Dong     Ph: 9467 2797  

Priest In Charge: Fr Trac Nguyen       Ph: 0488 020 364    

School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: Kingsbury@cam.org.au 

 

Parish Website: http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/ 

 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: Tuesday - Friday 

Rosary: Tuesday - Friday 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

 9.30AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

Friday from 9.15 to 9.45AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 0488 020 364    

 
Welcome to you all. 
 
Entrance Antiphon:  How worthy is the Lamb who was slain, to receive power and divinity, 

and wisdom and strength and honour. To him belong glory and power for ever and ever. 

 

Communion Antiphon: The Lord sits as King for ever. The Lord will bless his people with peace. 

 

Newsletter Information on Christ the King Sunday – 19 and 20 November 2022 

The Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick. 

Before the Second Vatican Council, the Anointing of the Sick was kept until the time when death was 
approaching. Research by scholars before the Council had shown that the sacrament was originally a 
sacrament for the sick rather than for the dying. 

In our days the sacrament is used quite broadly. It can be used for individual sick people or it can also 
be used within Mass for a gathering of sick people either in a hospital, a Nursing Home, a Retirement Village 
or a hostel. It can also be a parish celebration with a larger number of people participating. Such communal 
celebrations have helped to change the mentality behind the sacrament. It becomes obvious in such 
celebrations that the sacrament is for the sick and not the dying. Parishes often comment on how effective 
these celebrations prove to be. 

The Anointing is done on the head and the hands; the head being seen as symbolic of the person and 
the hands as symbolic of their actions. 

Notice also that there is a double meaning to the words used in anointing the hands: “save you and 
raise you up”. These words apply to the situation of illness that the Lord might save them and raise them out 
of their illness. These words echo words of the healings of Jesus in the gospels: in Mark 1.31 when Jesus is 
healing Simon’s mother-in-law, the gospel says: “He went to her, took her by the hand and raised her up.” 
And in Mark 5.41-3, at the healing of Jairus’ daughter, the gospel has: “Little girl, I tell you to get up. And at 
once the little girl got up”. 

The same words also refer to our ultimate healing in the salvation of the resurrection which Jesus has 
won for us and gives to us. If the person desires confession that is done in place of the Penitential Rite, and if 
there is to be Holy Communion that takes place after the Lord’s Prayer. 

The oil that is used is normally blessed by the Archbishop at the Mass of the Oils in Holy Week. But if 
this is not available, for some reason, the priest can bless oil in place of praying over the blessed oil. 

Anointing of the Sick can be repeated during a longer illness or in successive illnesses and can be 
made available to those who desire it on a regular basis. Many parishes have communal celebrations before 
Easter and Christmas and some on a more regular basis. 

This Sacrament of the Sick is a beautiful celebration of the Lord’s healing and saving presence among 
us. Its strongest scriptural reference is in the Letter of St James where we read: “Are there any who are sick 
among you? Let them send for the priests of the Church, and let the priests pray over them, anointing them 
with oil in the name of the Lord; and the prayer of faith will save the sick persons, and the Lord will raise them 
up; and if they have committed any sins, their sins will be forgiven them” (James 5.14-16). 

By Fr Frank O’Loughlin 

http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/
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OLW Parish Outreach Program Closure 

Sr Helen Mills and Dorothy O’Connor would like to say thank to all parishioners in supporting the parish 
outreach program. The program will be concluded for this year and it will be commenced next year 2023. 

 

Priesthood and Deaconate Ordination:  

There will be three new priests and three new deacons for the Archdiocese of Melbourne. They will be 
ordained on Saturday 19 November 2022 at 10:00 am at St Patrick’s Cathedral. Please keep these young 
men and their ministries in your prayers; also, we pray for more young men and women who will response to 
God’s call to the priesthood and religious life. 

 

Mass of Anointing: 

 We will celebrate the Sacrament of Anointing during our weekend Masses on 26 and 27 November 2022. 

 

Parish Lunch:  

OLW Parish monthly lunch will be on Wednesday 30th November 2022 at Summerhill Hotel - 840 Plenty Rd, 
Reservoir VIC 3073. This will be the last one for the Year. You are welcome to join our parishioners for lunch 
at 12:00pm. There will be a list in the foyer of the church, please add your name if you would like to attend. 

 

Advent Penitential Service:  

Will be held at 7:00 pm on 7 December 2022. It is the time for us in preparing ourselves for the coming of Our 
Lord at Christmas. 

 

Christmas Masses: 

Christmas Eve - 24 Dec 2022:                                                    Christmas Day - 25 Dec 2022: 

5:30 pm: Christmas Carols                                                          8:00 am: Mass  

6:00 pm: Family Mass                                                                 10:00am Mass    

8:30 pm: Christmas Eve Mass 

                                                                                                    

 

Eucharistic Ministers: 

19th Nov:      6pm Jenny Glover          20th Nov:     8am Martina Dowling              10am Margaret Leonard 

26th Nov:      6pm Kath Zanini             27th Nov:     8am Gerard Dowling               10am Ashlie       

Readers: 

19th Nov:      6pm Jenny Glover        20th Nov:       8am Martina Dowling              10am Margaret Leonard  

26th Nov:      6pm Helen Mills            27th Nov:       8am Jason Cassar                  10am Angelina Crupi  

      

 
Fr. Trac 

Priest in Charge 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

Online Donation 

1st Collection:  is for the support of our parish, its welfare and maintenance. (Taken up after the homily). 

Name: Kingsbury Parish Church 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 68643 0901 

2nd Collection: is for the support of our Parish Priest, the Archbishop, the sick and retired priests and priests in 
less fortunate areas of the Archdiocese of Melbourne. (Taken up after the prayers of the faithful). 

Name: Our Lady of the Way Parish Presbytery 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 66765 5224 

We appreciate your generous support to the parish and priest of Our Lady of the Way. 

 

At Our Lady of the Way, Kingsbury Parish we hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people as 
a central and fundamental responsibility of our parish.  
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